United States Environmental Protection Agency
Region IV
POLLUTION REPORT

Date:  Tuesday, June 5,2007
From: Jeffery Crowley

Subject: Final POLREP
Moss Fork Creek Mystery Spill
1250 East Caswell Street, Wadesboro, NC
Latitude: 34.9626200
Longitude: -80.0536200

POLREP No.: 3 Site #: Z4KM
Reporting 12/21/2006- .
Period: 6/5/2007 D.0.#:
. Response
Start Date:  10/26/2006 Authority: OPA
Mob Date:  10/26/2006 Response Type: Time-Critical
Demob Date: NPL Status: Non NPL
]()It:trg)letlon 4/9/2007 Incident Category: Removal Assessment
;ERCLIS 1D Contract #
RCRIS ID #: Reimbursable 2007HRO4ROXKM302D91CZ4KM
Account #
FPN# E07403

Site Description

On Tuesday, 10/24, a black petroleum substance was reported to be discharging into Moss Fork Creek
in Wadesboro, Anson County, NC. NC Division of Water Quality (DWQ), NC Division of Waste
Management, and Anson County EMA responded to the scene and identified a flammable liquid, almost
like diesel, seeping from the bank of the creek behind the Anson Mart gas station (the "Site"). DWQ
hired a cleanup contractor who placed boom in the creek and constructed an underflow dam to retain the
oily product.

On 10/25/2006, Anson County EMA reported the incident to the National Response Center (# 815939)
due to the fact that the liquid was not dissipating and an odor of gasoline was still present in the

creek. DWQ remobilizes to the scene and formally asked for EPA assistance on 10/26/2006. OSC
Crowley arrived on scene at 1600 on 10/26/2006 and met with DWQ and Anson Co. EMA.

The material appeared to be coming from the bank of the creek and would fill any hole dug in the stream
bed or bank. There was an old kerosene storage tank also located behind the gas station that was
removed shortly after the response by EPA which is a possible cause of the spill. The other thought was
that the gas station might have had a leaking UST. Integrity testing was conducted by the gas station
owner and no leaks were found, but the problem might be coming from the supply lines.

The OSC instructed the state to maintain the boom and try to find the source of the release. On
10/27/2006, EPA and DWQ entered into a PRFA for the remainder of the cleanup efforts. NC DWQ
conducted stream sampling and brought their contractor back to the site to maintain the boom in the
creek. DWQ finished their response in December of 2006.

Current Activities

Since the last reporting period NCDENR formally names the owner of the Anson Mart gas station as the
PRP and requires him to conduct tank tightness tests, soil borings and install monitoring wells. According
to the state, the PRP has not completed soil borings nor has he installed monitoring wells. At the state
level, the Site has transitioned from DWQ to the Division of Waste Management’ UST section. The UST
section will require the PRP to complete the aforementioned tasks or face enforcement action. This ended
DWQ’s involvement in the Site and completed the work under the PRFA.

Planned Removal Actions



No further EPA or DWQ activities are planned at the Site.
Next Steps

The NC Division of Waste Management's UST Section will continue actions against the PRP to locate the
source of the spill.
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